MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​November 7, 2019 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 32 Legion Riders and 2 guests present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – present

Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Paula Harmon – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms - Bill Plate - excused
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – excused
The Director introduced new members:

None
Guests: 

Howard & Susie Nelson
The Nelson’s donated a quilt made by Susie to the Chapter to help make funds for the Chapter.

November birthdays were recognized:

Brandon Nagle, Debbie Alderson, Jim Rosenberg, Dan Levasseur, Gerald Turnage
Secretary’s Report

Debbie Alderson, Secretary, reported the minutes for the October 3 meeting had been sent electronically to the members.  No additions or corrections were made.
MOTION:  Donnie Faughn moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $2,127.54 on October 3, 2019 with income of $502.00, expenses of $204.00 leaving a balance of $2,425.54 on November 7, 2019.  Legacy Fund has a balance of $30.00, Fallen Scholarship Fund has a balance of $1,174.85.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Randy Owen seconded the motion and the motion carried with one nay.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	October 2019 total
	619
	1,111
	14,482
	42
	85

	Annual Total
	5,586.5
	15,447
	119,918
	541
	757


Assistant Director Gerald reported Chapter 5 had won first place in the state largest chapter event at the state level.  Assistant Director Gerald presented a plaque to the chapter to be hung on the Riders wall in the bar area.

Assistant Director Gerald noted the following:

1) ALA Unit 5 will be holding their annual Poppy Days at various stores on Saturday, Nov. 9

2) Veterans’ Day celebration will be held at Post 5, 11:00 am ceremony followed by lunch

3) Honor Flight will be Tuesday, November 12

4) ALA Unit 5 will be holding a fund raiser Bunco Day at Post 5 on Sunday, Nov. 10 - $20 a person to play, silent auction baskets, door prizes

5) A Polar Bear Ride will be held on Saturday, Nov. 9. For info contact Bill Watkins.

6) Post 5 will be holding a BBQ at Schultes on Saturday, Nov. 9
Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks is in the hospital with foot surgery.
Sgt. At Arms Report

Sgt. At Arms Paula Harmon has pins, patches, stickers for sale.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage no report.
Chaplin Report

Chaplin Charlie Lindquist requested we keep members Kevin Umfleet, Rick Derks, Mike Thompson and Kevin Ellenson in our prayers.  Chaplain Charlie reminded us that we are a family and we need to work together with no division within our family.
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates was absent (at Bugle Boy event). No report.
Committee Reports:

Fallen Riders Scholarship Committee had no report.
Dick’s Dam Ride – Director Dan reported we had a good turnout for the ride.  We had a simple type Poker Run and Don Cryderman won.  He donated it back to the Scholarship Fund.  There was $260 given to the Committee (Paula Hamon representing).
Christmas Party – Debbie Alderson reported we would have a dinner at the regular meeting date (first Thursday in December).  The Chapter will provide the meat and potatoes and members are asked to bring a side dish.  We will be conducting the annual White Elephant/Chinese Gift Exchange with a limit of $20 for gifts.  You do not have to participate in the gift exchange but can still attend the dinner/party.  We will have games, silent auctions items, 50/50 drawing and maybe a surprise!  Plan to attend and celebrate Christmas with your Chapter family!

Safety Officer

Safety Officer Dave Neighbors reported he had several members offer to be a Ride Captain for upcoming rides during the year.  As he promised last meeting he held a drawing of these volunteers for a Trauma Kit.  Cecil Goodin won the drawing.  Dave explained these volunteers will be bringing ideas to the membership at which time a vote will be taken to kind of rides the membership would like to take, i.e. short, long, dinner, lunch, overnight, etc.  Dave reminded us this is deer season so be conscious while riding of the roaming deer. Dave gave statistics of accidents involving deer, vehicles and motorcycles for 2017 and 2007 
Old Business  
There was no old business.
​New Business 
Director Dan presented the following:

1) A request from the Auxiliary for $150 to help with the gifts for Veterans in local nursing homes.  They deliver to approximately 130 veterans in various homes.  The Auxiliary extended an invitation to the Riders to come help on December 20.  A card is included with the presents that note it is from the American Legion Family (Post, Auxiliary, SAL, Riders).
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the Chapter donate $150 to the Auxiliary to help with the items to be distributed to the Veterans in local nursing homes.  Jodel Rosenberg seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

2) A request from the Auxiliary for $50 to help with the Bunco fundraiser.  The $50 will go toward a Silent Auction basket with the American Legion Family.  The Auxiliary is losing the source of their major fund raiser (Spring Conference Dinner/Country Store/Raffle) as the Spring Conferences have been discontinued. 
MOTION:  Larry Alderson moved the Chapter donate $50 to the Auxiliary to help make a Silent Auction basket from the American Legion Family for the Bunco fundraiser.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
3) Chapter Challenge booklets are due by the Christmas Party, December 5.  You can find the booklet on our website.

4) Sherry Faughn thanked everyone who participated in the Korn Hole Tournament.  First place was won by Gerald Turnage and Charlie Goodin.  This event netted $491.

5) Ride the Temp will be held on New Year’s Day.  Meet at Schultes and the ride will be as many miles as the temperature.

6) Director Dan announced that he would like to have a pitch tournament sometime between now and Christmas.  One price would cover the card games and one bowl of chili. Ted has agreed to cook the chili.

7) A Swap Meet for motorcycle parts and gear is being planned for next year. 

8) Director Dan is planning a Pub Crawl. He would like it to be an annual event with the Auxiliary taking it over after the first year.
9) A Cabin Fever ride will be planned for February or March.  It will be short notice because of weather.

Jim Rosenberg suggested we start thinking of the Navy Chili Cook-off next February.  He suggested we have a couple do it this time and suggested Bruce & Jana Senior.  They accepted the task.  They will be allotted $100 for supplies and the Chapter will pay the entry fee.

Bob Wendell suggested we start the raffle of the quilt donated by the Nelsons.  

MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the Chapter start the raffle now and have the drawing at the Valentine Day Dinner/Dance.  Bob Wendell seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

50/50 raffle

Sgt. at Arms Paula Harmon had Debbie Riggs draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $44/$22 in the raffle and it was won by Debbie Riggs who donated it back to the Fallen Riders Scholarship Fund

Director Dan had another drawing. The prize was a year membership.  Marvin Hagele won the drawing and since his dues were already paid he donated it back to the Legacy Fund.
A closing prayer was presented by Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1900 hours.

After meeting dinner was held at Viets.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, December 5 at 6:00 pm.  Remember to bring a side dish!
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